
CHANNEL ISLANDS HORSERACING AUTHORITY 
 
JERSEY STEWARDS’ REPORT 
Sunday 11th June 2023 
 
Stewards: 
 

Chief Steward, Mr R Whittle; Steward’s Panel Chair, Mr J Horrigan; 
Stewards; Ms. Liz Bois, Mr P Edwards, Mr J Perrée. 
 

Going: Firm; Good to Firm in Places 
 
Non-Runners 
 

Race Horse and Trainer Reason 

Second BROWN VELVET, Mrs. A. Malzard No suitable rider due to weather 

 
Prior to Racing:  Mrs A. Malzard trainer of ARTHUR’S ANGEL and NOVEMBER RAIN both 

running in the second requested that they went to post in Red Hoods, 
this was granted.  
 
The Stewards noted that the results from the routine test of AKKERINGA 
came back negative. 

 
Race 1 – 2.30pm THE GEORGE & LEONARA SULLIVAN HANDICAP HURDLE 
 

  No Enquiry 
 
Race 2 – 3.05PM THE POLYGON COLLECTIVE HANDICAP   
 
The Stewards ordered an ‘All Weigh’ of riders. They also ordered the routine testing of 
BUCKINGHAM placed fourth. 
 
Race 3 – 3.40PM THE JACKSONS 2023 JERSEY BULLET 
 
The Stewards enquired into the whip count of Mr G. Wood rider of AKKERINGA and reminded 
him of the maximum count under CIHA rules. 
 
Race 4 – 4.15pm THE LA VERTE RUE ASSOCIATES HANDICAP 
 
Under rule B) 32.5 ‘In case of an emergency (such as an equipment failure)’ the Starter 
reported that he would ‘flag start’ the race.  

 
Christa Gilbert trainer of COOL DANDY was given permission for the horse to leave the 
parade ring early and led down to the start, jockey to mount either in the chute or on the 
course itself. Horse to be led into the start.  
 

 
Race 5 – 4.50PM THE JRL GROUP HANDICAP 
 
Mrs Malzard trainer of JUST JERSEY was given permission for the horse to enter the parade 
ring late, parade once and then go to post early.  
 
The Stewards enquired into the running of DANCING MASTER, trained by Mr K Kukk and 
ridden by Miss C Horrigan. The rider was interviewed and reported that it was the horse’s 
first time out in blinkers and that it had gone well whilst in front but had tired quickly when 
passed by other runners.  
 
 
Post Racing:  



The Stewards interviewed the Clerk of the Course, Mr J Cantle and Mr M Cummings with 
regards to the Hurdle Race, the number of attendants at each hurdle and the equipment 
required at each hurdle. The Stewards reminded them that there should be at least one 
attendant at each hurdle as well as orange discs that should be erected in front of any 
obstacle should the need arise. The Stewards instructed that a note be sent to the Jersey 
Race Club reminding them of Manual B) Rule 46 and in particular 46.3.1 and 46.3.2.  


